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LEGISLATIVE FISCAL ANALYST ESTIMATE

ESTIMATE OF FISCAL IMPACT — STATE AGENCIES (See narrative for political subdivision estimates)

FY 2018-19 FY 2019-20
EXPENDITURES REVENUE EXPENDITURES REVENUE

GENERAL FUNDS
CASH FUNDS $38,000

FEDERAL FUNDS
OTHER FUNDS
TOTAL FUNDS $38,000

Any Fiscal Notes received from state agencies and political subdivisions are attached following the Legislative Fiscal Analyst Estimate.

LB 351 pertains to the notation of “veteran” on a drivers’ license or state identification card. Currently, veterans may apply to the
Department of Motor Vehicles to have the word ‘veteran” noted on the front of the license or card. The bill continues to provide the
notation of “veteran” for the majority of veterans applying for such notation. However, the bill provides for the words “Guard-Veteran” to
be noted for any veteran of the National Guard and “Reserve-Veteran” for veterans who served on reserve duty. It is assumed the bill
is effective on January 1, 2019.

The Department of Motor Vehicles will have a one-time increase in computer programming expenditures to change the driver license
issuance system to reflect the two new designations. The department indicates that similar modifications done by the contractor for the

system cost about $38,000 of cash funds.



